

Federal Highway Administration J. J. Pickle Federal Bldg. 300 E. 8<sup>th</sup> Street, Room 826 Austin, Texas 78701

June 17, 2005

In Reply Refer To: HPP-TX

Mr. Michael W. Behrens, P.E. Executive Director Texas Department of Transportation 125 E. 11<sup>th</sup> Street Austin, TX 78701

Dear Mr. Behrens:

In our June 16, 2005 conformity determination for the North Central Texas Council of Governments 2025 Metropolitan Transportation Plan Amended April 2005 and FY 2004-2006 Transportation Improvement Program, we stated the determination restarted the three-year metropolitan plan update cycle. Contrary to that statement, the conformity determination did not restart the three-year metropolitan plan update cycle.

Please provide copies of this joint correction letter to the North Central Texas Council of Governments, Dallas Area Rapid Transit, Denton County Transportation Authority, the Fort Worth Transportation Authority, and the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality. We apologize for any confusion the error may have caused.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (512) 536-5940.

Sincerely yours,

Michael T./Leary

Director of Planning and Prøgram Development

Cc: Peggy Crist, FTA-Region 6 Peggy Wade, EPA-Region 6

